WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 6th February 2007 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Roger Hamilton Chairman; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; John Thackray; Janet Robson; Terry Darch; Norman Roper; Jim Biggin. The meeting was joined by John Pendrill a potential new committee member.
2. Apologies for Absence: Maureen Biggin
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 2nd January were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: the audited accounts were accepted 
5. Collector’s Wine and Cheese Party: this had cost £23.94, which was considered good value. The committee thanked and congratulated Sue Shlackman for organising the event in the absence of Terry Darch. 
6. Resignation of Terry Darch: the committee noted the resignation of Terry Darch as Membership Secretary. Maureen Biggin has offered to take on the role and it was resolved that she should be put forward for election at the AGM 

7. Member’s Newsletter 2007: The member’s newsletter for 2007 was approved.

8. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Jim Biggin reported that on the annual rotation basis used by the JCCRA we, WCRA, were due to take over the Chair in March. As John Thackray did not feel able to take on this function it was resolved that Jim Biggin would act in his place

9. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: Janet Robson reported that some planned work was taking place on the Common.
10. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: no major developments to report
11. Delegate to the CBC Accessibility Committee. The committee is investigating accessibility of Christchurch High Street shops.
12. Planning Issues: the redevelopment of The Kings Arms Hotel has been approved; an attempt to build a huge extension at 21 Cross Way has been withdrawn following our objection as has an application to knock down 30 River Way and build a small housing estate in the plot; 4 Sandy Lane is being enhanced in line with submitted plans; an application to sever the garden of 12 Hurn Road with access to Bosley Close has been rejected following our objection.
13. General Newsletter Spring 2007: The draft newsletter was approved for printing and distribution
14. Annual General Meeting 22nd February: the General Secretary confirmed that CBC would supply a speaker, Simon Trueick to talk on local planning issues. 

15. Stour Road-Barrack Road Junction: it was resolved that the General Secretary should ascertain the nature of the road works about to start at this dangerous junction

16. CBC Housing Survey: concern was expressed at the intrusive nature of many of the questions contained within this survey. It was resolved that the General Secretary should report our concerns to CBC

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm. Next meeting is on Tuesday 6th March
